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System name:  

Military Justice Correspondence and Information File 
(January 8, 2001, 66 FR 1321). 

System location:  

Office of the Judge Advocate General (Code 20), Department 
of the Navy, 716 Sicard Street SE, Suite 1000, Washington 
Navy Yard, DC 20374-5047 and duplicate copies may be 
maintained in local legal office file. 

Categories of individuals covered by the system:  

Active duty, retired, and discharged Navy and Marine Corps 
personnel who were the subject of military justice 
proceedings or investigations.  

Categories of records in the system:  

Files contain background information relevant to specific 
military justice cases, copies of incoming and outgoing 
correspondence relating to military justice cases, and may 
contain information relating to the Victim and Witness 
Assistance Program, the Sexual Assault Prevention and 
Response Program, and the Victim's Rights and Restitution 
Act of 1990.. 

Authority for maintenance of the system: 

5 U.S.C. 301, Departmental Regulations and 42 U.S.C. 10601 
et seq., Victim's Rights and Restitution Act of 1990 as 
implemented by DoD Instruction 1030.2, Victim and Witness 
Assistance Procedures.  

Purpose(s):  

To provide a record of individual inquiries and JAG 
responses concerning military justice related matters, and 
to maintain background information on military justice 
matters to assist in responding to inquiries. 

To provide information and support to victims and witnesses 
is compliance with the Victim and Witness Assistance 
Program, the Sexual Assault Prevention and Response 
Program, and the Victims' Rights and Restitution Act of 
1990. 



Routine uses of records maintained in the system, including 
categories of users and the purposes of such uses: 

In addition to those disclosures generally permitted under 
5 U.S.C. 552a(b) of the Privacy Act, these records or 
information contained therein may specifically be disclosed 
outside the DoD as a routine use pursuant to 5 U.S.C. 
552a(b)(3) as follows:  

To victims and witnesses to comply with the Victim and 
Witness Assistance Program, the Sexual Assault Prevention 
and Response Program, and the Victims' Rights and 
Restitution Act of 1990. 

The DoD `Blanket Routine Uses' that appear at the beginning 
of the Navy's compilation of system notices apply to this 
system.  

Policies and practices for storing, retrieving, accessing, 
retaining, and disposing of records in the system:  

Storage:  

File folders, binder-notebooks, and computer hard drive and 
floppy disks.  

Retrievability:  

Files are kept in alphabetical order according to the last 
name of the individual who is the subject of the file.  

Safeguards: 

Files are maintained in file cabinets and other storage 
devices under the control of authorized personnel during 
working hours; the office space in which the file cabinets 
and storage devices are located is locked outside of 
working hours. 

Retention and disposal:  

Records are maintained in office for two years and then 
forwarded to the Federal Records Center, Suitland, MD 20409 
for storage; files containing background material are 
maintained on computer hard drive for two years and then 
purged.  

System manager(s) and address:  

Assistant Judge Advocate General (Military Law), Office of 
the Judge Advocate General, Department of the Navy, 716 



Sicard Street SE, Suite 1000, Washington Navy Yard, DC 
20374-5047.  

Notification procedure:  

Individuals seeking to determine whether this system of 
records contains information about themselves should 
address written inquiries to the Deputy Assistant Judge 
Advocate General (Criminal Law), Office of the Judge 
Advocate General, Department of the Navy, 716 Sicard Street 
SE, Suite 1000, Washington Navy Yard, DC 20374-5047.  

Information may be obtained by written request stating the 
full name of the individual concerned. Written requests 
must be signed by the requesting individual. Personal 
visits may be made to the Criminal Law Division, Office of 
the Judge Advocate General at the above address.  

Individuals making such visits should be able to provide 
some acceptable identification, e.g., Armed Forces' 
identification card, driver's license, etc. 



Record access procedures:  

Individuals seeking to determine whether this system of 
records contains information about themselves should 
address written inquiries to the Deputy Assistant Judge 
Advocate General (Criminal Law), Office of the Judge 
Advocate General, Department of the Navy, 716 Sicard Street 
SE, Suite 1000, Washington Navy Yard, DC 20374-5047.  

Information may be obtained by written request stating the 
full name of the individual concerned. Written requests 
must be signed by the requesting individual. Personal 
visits may be made to the Criminal Law Division, Office of 
the Judge Advocate General at the above address. 
Individuals making such visits should be able to provide 
some acceptable identification, e.g., Armed Forces' 
identification card, driver's license, etc. 

Contesting record procedures:  

The Navy's rules for accessing records, and for contesting 
contents and appealing initial agency determinations are 
published in Secretary of the Navy Instruction 5211.5; 32 
CFR part 701; or may be obtained from the system manager. 

Record source categories:  

Records in this system are compiled from information 
received from naval field offices, records of trial, and 
correspondence.  

Exemptions claimed for the system: 

None.  
 


